Town of Indian Lake

PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 551, TITLE V OF THE TEXAS GOVERNMENT

CODE, THE TEXAS OPEN MEETINGS ACT:

THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF INDIAN LAKE, TEXAS

WILL MEET AT THE TOWN HALL BUILDING

62 S. AZTEC COVE DRIVE, LOS FRESNOS, TX 78566

FOR A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING ON 

MONDAY

February 28, 2011 AT 7:00 PM 

MINUTES

1. Call to Order
Mayor Collum called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM.

2. Pledge of Allegiance and Invocation

The Mayor led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance and Dave Arnouts gave the Invocation.

3. Roll Call  

Present and forming a quorum were Mayor Collum and Alderwomen Mary Boss, Pamela Romer, Sondra Leigh and Alderman Robert Perez. Alderman Larry Villarreal was absent (unexcused). Also present were City Secretary Idalia Vega and  Police Chief John Chambers.

4. Citizen Comments

Jeri Smith- Passed papers to all Council Members and City Secretary relating to Ordinance 0087, Animal Control Regulations. Ms. Smith expressed that she would like to see the Police Department enforce this Ordinance. This issue arose due to a neighbor feeding ducks.

Les Close- Mr. Close expressed concerns on his bill for Lake Assessment Fees.  He also had questions on liens of property due to non-payment and Ordinance 0074.  Mayor Collum indicated that he should come by the Town Office to discuss his bill.
Dave Arnouts- Mr. Arnouts requested that the Council consider an ordinance mandating that a visible address be placed on all homes for emergency purposes.

Barbara Anderson- Passed papers to all Council Members and City Secretary relating to Ordinance 77, Parking Requirements and Zones. Also relating to Ord. 79, as amended by Ord. 79-A, 12-11-2006 regarding driveways and parking rules.  Mrs. Anderson expressed that she would like to see the Police Department enforce these ordinances.

Michael Bratschi- Mr. Bratschi expressed that Alderman Larry Villarreal was absent regularly and should not be re-elected. He feels that the City Elections should be held in May instead of November as was done in the past. He also asked that Town Ordinances be enforced; has seen vehicles parked on the grass. Mr. Bratschi also commented that there are street signs missing on Resaca Del Sol and Sunset South Drive.  
5. Discuss and Consider Approval of the January 2011 Regular Meeting Minutes.

Motion was made by Pam Romer to approve January 2011 Regular Meeting Minutes, seconded by Mary Boss. Larry Villarreal and Sondra Leigh abstained due to absence. All approved; motion carried.
6. Discuss and Consider Approval of the January 2011 Financial Statements 

Motion was made by Pamela Romer to approve the January 2011 Financial Statements, seconded by Mary Boss. Larry Villarreal and Sondra Leigh abstained due to absence. All approved; motion carried.

7. Police Department January 2011 Report

Police Chief John Chambers presented his January, 2011 report.  Chief Chambers explained that there has been an increase of reserve officers. On Saturday, February 26th, a Firearms Training was held for the Police Department. Chief Chambers commented that he had a good turnout considering the amount of reserve officers that work with the Police Department. There have been a few officers training simultaneously. Chief commented that planning is in the works to have National Night Out here in town. He also expressed Town Ordinances will be enforced. Chief Chambers reminded the public that there is an officer on call 24 hours a day, who can be reached at (956) 233-8559 or 911 for Emergencies.

8. Public Works Report January 2011 Report

Mayor Collum presented the Public Works Report for January 2011.
9. Street  Name Change has been Completed

Street name has been changed from Custer South Drive to Sunset South Drive. A new street sign will be ordered. Residents of that street, County 911, ATT 911, San Benito Post Ofc.,  Los Fresnos Post Ofc. and San Benito Appraisal District  have been notified. 

10. Announcements- Mayor Barbara Collum announced Town Patio Sale on January 29th, 2011 was a huge success. She thanked a group of Wisconsin Winter Texans for helping pick up trash along Henderson Road and Indian Lake. She also thanked Jack Evans, Dave Arnouts, and Virgil Sund for constructing the cabinet doors in the Community Hall pantry. Mayor Collum also asked for summer volunteers for cattail eradication in Indian Lake waterways.  She thanked the Nelsons for helping in that effort this winter season.
11. Adjournment- Motion was made by Mary Boss to adjourn meeting, seconded by Pamela Romer . All approved; motion carried.
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